
 
 
 

LEGAL NOTICE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 

PORTSMOUTH COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 
FY 2025 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN AND BUDGET 

 
 
Notice is hereby given that a 30-day public comment period regarding the FY 2025 Annual Action Plan (AAP) and 
Budget will begin April 11, 2024 and end May 10, 2024. 
 
HUD provides the City with CDBG funds to benefit low- to moderate-income residents or for other national objectives 
including urgent needs. The AAP describes the activities planned with CDBG funds to meet the City’s housing and 
community development needs as described in the City’s Five-Year Consolidated Plan.  
 
The Draft FY 25 AAP will be available on the Community Development webpage 
(www.cityofportsmouth.com/community) or by request during the public comment period. Comments or questions should 
be directed to Elise Annunziata, Community Development Director, at eannunziata@cityofportsmouth.com or 603-610-
7281. Written comments must be received by 4:30 p.m. on May 10, 2024 and may be submitted via email or mailed to: 
 

City of Portsmouth  
Community Development Department 
1 Junkins Avenue 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 

 
The following is a summary of the Draft FY 25 AAP CDBG allocations and is subject to change until the final AAP is 
submitted to HUD: 
 

PROJECTS/PROGRAMS TOTAL 
Public Service Agency Grant Program $100,500 
Housing Rehabilitation (HR) $160,744 
Public Facility Improvements $988,195 
Transportation $50,000 
Accessibility/Remove Barriers $458,000 
Administration (including HR Admin) $190,963 

TOTAL BUDGET $1,948,402 
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